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Be Safe Be Respectful Be A Learner

Dear Parents / Carers,

Welcome back to the start of Term 3 and Semester 2. We hope you all had a lovely break during
the holidays. Our students have been keen to get back into the swing of things and to be back
with their friends and teachers. I am always impressed with the tone of the school and how
engaged students are in their learning across the day. 

It’s a Boy!
We would like to congratulate Brendan Celi (5 / 6 C) and his partner Zoe on the birth of their first
child, Noah Peter Celi. Noah arrived a little bit earlier than planned last Sunday. We would like to
wish them every happiness for the future and we can’t wait to meet little Noah when he gets to
venture out into the world. Very exciting news indeed. Mr Celi will be having some Parental Leave
during this term from time to time.

Welcome Back
Two of our staff have returned from Family Leave this term, Mrs Henwood and Mrs De Koeyer. Mrs
Henwood will be tutoring students requiring additional support in years 1 / 2 in Reading and
Mathematics. Mrs De Koeyer will be teaching the Wellbeing program to all classes for one hour
per week

Pupil Free Day
A reminder that next Friday 2nd August is a Pupil Free Day as all our staff will be attending the
Federation Conference at Wodonga Senior Secondary School. Theircare will be offering their
service if child minding is required on the day, but you must make a booking with them. On this
day our staff have chosen to attend particular  Conference sessions that are of interest to them
and their roles within the school.

 School Council Meeting
A reminder to those on School Council that our next meeting is Wednesday 31st July at 5pm.
Hoping to see you all there.

 



2nd August        Pupil free day - Wodonga     
                               Federation of Government
                               Schools Conference Day

16th August        Year 3-6 Athletics Carnival

22nd August       Book Week Dress Up Day
 

       

Regards,
 
Jocelyn Owen
Principal Important Dates

Long Service Leave
I will be taking two days of Long Service Leave this week on 25th and 26th July. During this time,
Britt Hartley will be Acting Principal in my absence. 

Mrs Gonzalez Placement
For the next three weeks, Mrs Gonzalez will be on placement at Myrtleford P-12 school as part
of her course she is completing on Masters of Learning Intervention with the University of
Melbourne. I am sure she will find this an interesting experience and return to our school with
lots of great ideas to implement or consider.

con

Well done to our wonderful Crossing
Supervisor, Mr Robin Stanley, on being

awarded the Region 7 School Crossing
Supervisor Of The Year Award!

Robin received this award for his professional
demeanour, welcoming caring and supportive

encouragement to all users of the school
crossing. Please pass on your congratulations

when you next see Robin. 



If you require a FREE 
breakfast pack

please see Mrs Potter

WELLBEING NEWS

WODONGA WEST ATHLETICS CARNIVAL

It’s not long until our Athletics Carnival, which will be held at Alexander Park, Albury Athletics
complex for all students in Years 3-6. 

Students participate in their age groups, rotating between nine different events during the day.
The Carnival is planned for Friday 16th August, with our back-up day being Monday 19th August. 

I encourage everyone to come in their house colours for a fun day. Permission notes are due to be
sent out this week, so please return ASAP. If any parents can assist during the day with
recording, etc please let me know.

Susan Macdonald
P.E. Coordinator

PE NEWS

Winter Gloves
A community member is busy

knitting gloves. I have a limited
supply of gloves to give away to

students. 
Please see Mrs Potter if you
would like a pair. She will be

taking names and giving them out
as they are made. 



Book week
dress up day

thursday 22 August 
Parade with Prizes

9.10am in the Gym
Get creative!



PROTECTING CHILDREN - MANDATORY REPORTING IN SCHOOLS

All teachers and principals in primary school settings are designated mandatory reporters.
This means teachers must act as soon as they witness an incident or form a reasonable belief
that a child has been or is at risk of being abused, including exposure to family violence.

Teachers must act if they form a suspicion/reasonable belief that abuse has occurred or is at
risk of occurring, even if they are unsure and have not directly observed the child abuse.

The following image outlines the 4 steps all staff in our school will take to report a concern of
child abuse to the authorities. If you hold a concern for a child and that they may be at risk of
harm reports can be made on 131 278 to the Department of Housing and Human Services.



SUPPORTING THE MENTAL HEALTH OF OUR CHILDREN

Sleep & Devices 
THE NUMBERS 

OTHER TOOLS FOR PARENTS

1.

2.

3.

4.

Limit technology, and reconnect with your kids emotionally through play and other

activities they are interested in.

Role model the behaviour you would like to see

Limit your own time on your device to enable you to have special time with your kids that

is not interrupted by a work email!

Don't be afraid to set limits! Turning off the Wifi and leaving your devices on the kitchen

bench are great ways to help your child get quality sleep



BREAKFAST
CLUB

EVERY MON & WED

Toasted Sandwiches

All kids welcome

WODONGA WEST CHILDREN’S CENTRE

Held in the SAKG Kitchen

Fruit Cups

Primas

8.30AM - 8.50AM



KINDERGARTEN NEWS
NAIDOC week was observed between 7-14 July, with the 2024 theme Keep the Fire Burning!
Blak, Loud and Proud. NAIDOC Week celebrates and recognises the history, culture and
achievements of the Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander people.  

To acknowledge NAIDOC week with the children we made headbands by drawing aboriginal
symbols along the headband and pasting emu feathers on the front. We also glued red, yellow
and black pieces of paper inside a picture of a kangaroo.  We also learnt a new Aboriginal song
and dance called Taba Nara.

 

The children have also been investigating and exploring Garlic with Mrs Hillas and Ms Burns.  
Children had a try of peeling Garlic bulbs then conducted a little experiment to see if they can get
the garlic to grow. 
They placed individual cloves in Zip lock bags with some water, sealed them and hung them out in
the sun. The children have continued to check on the garlic and have just noticed that some are
starting to sprout.   



ENROLMENTS ENROLMENTS 
KINDERGARTENKINDERGARTEN

20252025

3 and 4 year old

Fully funded (no cost)

Enrol now for 2025

For tours and enquiries

(02) 6024 1188
www.wodongawestps.vic.edu.au

Enrolment packs are
available from the office

To secure your place
enrolments need to

be received by  
16th August 2024







COMMUNITY NEWS








